

Mr Mark Ward, TD Dáil Éireann Leinster House Kildare Street Dublin 2

26th July 2023

PQ 34749/23* To ask the Minister for Health further to Parliamentary Question Nos. 118 and 119 of 19 April 2023, for an update on the acquisition of the site for the primary care centre in Collinstown, Clondalkin, Dublin 22; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Mark Ward

Dear Deputy Ward,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

The acquisition of 1.27 acres of land from the Department of Education and Skills, and the Dublin Education and Training Board for the delivery of Rowlagh Primary Care Centre in Collinstown Dublin 22 was approved to proceed at the HSE Property Review Group meeting on the 24th April 2023.

The process of formal acquisition of the site for the primary care centre is being progressed.

The legal agent for the HSE awaits to hear from the Chief State Solicitor's Office with final documentation and instructions from Department of Education, to issue contracts.

Yours sincerely,

Paul de Freine National Director Capital & Estates